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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 13 May 2015
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Mr John Bristow (JB)




Mrs Ingrid Cunningham (IC)





Ms Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist (PK)

Ms Shahena Khatun – WMC (SK)

Apologies:


Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)

Mr Alfred Geary (AF)





Mr Keith Verrall (KV)









Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)
ONGOING MATTERS

· SUGGESTIONS BOX

Nothing to report

· FRIENDS & FAMILY TEST REVIEW

SK informed the group that the practice has received 11 responses to the test since it was rolled out in December. 3 out of the 11 responses to the question “How likely are you to recommend Woodbrook Medical Centre to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment?” came back as extremely unlikely. Comments left included unavailability of appointments and waiting times, discussed. JB wondered if it was possible to get a message on the automated arrivals machine that lets patients know if clinician is running late, SK will check. Action: SK
· CCG NETWORK MEETING

CM attended the meeting on Thursday 16 April. Nothing to report of relevance to group, the report has been emailed to the PPG members for information.
· SUMMER NEWSLETTER
CM confirmed that the Spring 2015 newsletter has been printed and copies have been put out in the waiting area.

Some of the suggestions for the Summer 2015 newsletter are:
· History of the current building, it was suggested that Dr Newton and Dr Ryan may possibly be able to give some information on this – All
· Federation article or something on the PPG Locality – CM/JB
· Flu and pneumonia vaccination information to raise awareness - SK

· Hypertension – to be provided by PK
PK mentioned that the Pharmacy First Scheme is currently commissioned to run up until the end of June but is under consideration for an extension. CM suggested a poster could be made up to go on the media screen and in practice to raise awareness of the scheme which he may be able to do. Other suggestions were to put a message on right-hand side of prescriptions and receptionists to inform patients when they ring in. SK will speak to SB regarding these. Action: SK
· PPG AWARENESS WEEK
IC will come into the practice on Tuesday 2 and Wednesday 3 June between 10am-12pm to hold an awareness “stand” in the waiting area. CM feels the CCG may not provide much in the way of promotional materials so may have to come up with something when we know what will be provided. Action: IC
· PHARMACY VISIT
SK updated the group on her recent visit to Boots pharmacy with head receptionists, Jennie. They both thought it was very useful to be able to see how the systems work in the pharmacies, especially how the electronic requests are pulled through. SK also mentioned that at a prescribing event held by the CCG she learnt that there is Leicestershire & Rutland Local Pharmaceutical Committee who is happy to take feedback regarding any prescribing issues. PK advised that Boots are having a new system installed in July. She also mentioned that as of July it will be possible to send controlled drug requests electronically.
MATTERS ARISING

· PPPG Members
JB wanted to discuss the Public & Patient Partnership Group (PPPG) which is an organisation to help communication between the public, patients and practices. They require 12 representatives and 12 deputies from each locality to be a part of the Alliance. JB and IC feel happy that they could represent the practice but are not happy to be representing a public view.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  6.00 PM – WEDNESDAY 10 JUNE 2015
